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KALEIDOSCOPE 
 

March 2020 
 

 

President’s Message 

Linda Stowers 
 

How many of us are bleary eyed this morning due to the time change, wow could it almost be Spring?  I’m not 

going to bet the ranch on it or hold my breath.  Your Board and members have been busy this past month.  You 

will see in this issue committee reports showing hours of work put in by club members.  From cookies to 

blankets and CGC meetings we have put hours and money back into our committee.  I’m so proud of the work 

we have done and will do the last 3 months of our Club year.   

 

The Board at their meeting on March 4th accepted the CGC report and will present the list of recipients for your 

approval at the meeting on Wednesday.  The nominating committee also met and will have a slate of officers to 

announce.  Don’t forget we will also have a meeting of the Education committee to review scholarships which 

are due by March 15th.   

 

This meeting will also highlight membership, past and present and announcement of the 2020 Christmas House.  

I’m sure looking forward to seeing many of you there. 
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Second Vice-President           

Marcy Helser 

GFWC WOMEN'S CIVIC LEAGUE OF CHEYENNE   

MARCH 11, 2020  

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING = THE OFFICE BAR AND GRILL  

SOCIAL HOUR  - 11:30 am LUNCH/PROGRAM  - 12:00 noon - BUSINESS MEETING - 1:00 pm 

Linda Demartine is the Artisan of the Month.  Linda was born and raised on a farm in western Kansas with two 

sisters and two brothers.  Her father was adamant that women did not belong working in the fields but rather in 

the house creating wonderful meals and a warm home.  He was a gentleman of the old school.  It was here that 

Linda learned to cook and bake under the guidance of her mother and sisters.  

 

Linda moved to Cheyenne about twenty years ago when her husband was transferred here in civil service.  She 

has a son and a daughter plus three grandchildren and one great grandchild.  At one time Linda sold Mary Kay 

and then moved into real estate.  She did use her CSU college degree in food science and nutrition when she 

helped Barbara Cox develop several excellent cookbooks.  Linda would develop recipes, test recipes and bake 

items to be photographed.  

 

One of her sisters was an International Farm Exchange student in Finland.  Her experience there influenced 

Linda, the baby of the family, a great deal.  This sister learned to bake a Finnish bread called Pulla, the recipe of 

which she brought back to the family.  Linda has continued the tradition to this day.  Christmas House has been 

the lucky recipient of Linda’s labors.  Each year she has donated 36 loaves of this delicious bread to the 

kitchen.  It has a big impact on the profits of this room.  

 

Linda is the last remaining sibling of her family.  She would like to see that her Pulla would continue.  She 

would be happy to teach one or two members to make this bread.  For Linda baking bread is therapy.  She is 

reminded of her father’s saying, “It takes a hard-hearted woman to bake light bread.”  So, speak to Linda about 

this.  It is a real opportunity. 

 

Linda made the statement that there was nothing special about her, she just liked to bake bread.  However, we 

all know that she is special and unusual as no one bakes bread anymore.  It is becoming a lost art.  At the 

general meeting Linda will have several loaves of Pulla for the door prize.  We will have the opportunity to 

have a loaf because we can never buy it at Christmas House.  It is always sold out by the time members can 

buy. 

 

 

http://www.icampinmykitchen.com/2014/12/eggless-pulla-bread-traditional-finnish.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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MEMBERSHIP  

The Program this month will feature WCLC Membership.  We hope to have some past and present anecdotes to 

share with the group.   

 

Dues for the 2020-2021 club year are due by the April 8, 2020 general membership meeting. Dues are $50.00. 

 

There are 3 options for paying your dues. 

 

1. Mail your check for $50.00 to: WCLC treasurer 

                                                     PO BOX 4062 

                                                     Cheyenne, WY 82003 

 

2. Pay by check or cash at the March or April general membership meeting. 

 

3. Credit card payments will be accepted through Signup Genius after the March general membership 

meeting.  Watch for the email announcing when this is ready.  There is a $.50 service fee for using this service. 

 

You may include payment for your Christmas House tickets with your dues. You will need to provide separate 

checks or separate transactions if possible.   

Active members Christmas House tickets are $30.00. 

Associate members Christmas House tickets are $15.00. 

 

Trish Palluck 

Membership co-chair 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL OUTREACH  

The International Outreach Committee recently sent money to two different organizations in Australia in need 

of help during the recent wildfires that caused so much devastation. We sent $400 to the Adelaide Koala and 

Animal Hospital for rehabilitating animals and also gave $600 to the Direct Relief fund for assistance to the 

firefighters.  

 

We are also happy to announce that we will have our annual UNICEF raffle at the meeting on Wednesday. We 

purchased 7 beautiful items from UNICEF for the raffle so bring your dollars for a chance to win one of them!! 

The money to purchase the items as well as what we make during the raffle directly goes to help children in 

need around the world. Thanks in advance for your support of our committee. Cathy McMikle and Judi Loomis 

 

MILITARY SERVICES  

Valentine’s Day Cookie Drive for the Airmen in the Dorms: 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 3rd annual Valentine’s Day Cookie Drive for the Airmen in the 

Dorms. Our very generous community’s donations to this morale-boosting event totaled 981 dozen cookies. 

Not only did we meet our goal of each dorm resident receiving a dozen cookies, but due to the community’s 

great show of support, we were also able to deliver cookies to units across the base and to the 15 missile alert 

facilities. The young Airmen in the dorms as well as military members across the base appreciated both the 

sweet treat and the tangible demonstration of support. 
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An Airman First Class texted, “I just got off work. I noticed the cookies on the counter in my dorm. This is so 

awesome of you guys and the community! The little things matter the most to us Airmen. Couldn’t thank you 

enough!” 

 

WCLC members donated over 104 dozen cookies baked by 27 members. On delivery day, seven members 

came to the base Chapel Activities Center and helped assemble the plates of cookies and tied on the festive 

ribbons and cards. A special thank you to Lynn McLaughlin and her team of talented cookie decorators; they 

were a big hit! 

 

Deployers Social 

The Military Outreach Committee supported the 90th Missile Wing’s inaugural Deployers Social  

held on 5 March with a donation of $250. 

The purpose of the event was to provide a social environment for Deployer’s and their families to meet each 

other, have some food and fun, share resources/experiences and have an opportunity to talk directly with 

support agencies. The event was for both returning deployers and outgoing deployers and the entire family to 

increase morale, preparedness, and resiliency.  In addition to understanding support services available to them, 

the time for spouses to interact with other spouses who are about to embark upon holding down the home-front 

during a deployment or just experiencing the return and reintegration, is very valuable. 

Warren Spouses’ Club annual scholarship auction: 

The WCLC membership can support local military (active, reserve, guard, retiree) children and spouses through 

the annual Warren Spouses' Club Boots and Baubles Scholarship Auction. This scholarship auction is the 

Warren Spouses' Club primary fundraiser each year.  

 

The WCLC Military Outreach Committee is putting together a "Wyoming Kitchen" basket for the silent auction 

portion of the Boots and Baubles Scholarship Auction, and we invite all WCLC members to donate a Wyoming 

or western themed kitchen item to this basket.  

 

Some suggestions of items to get you thinking are: Wyoming or western themed kitchen towels, pot holders, 

trivets, cutting board, cookbooks, etc.; made-in Wyoming jams/jellies/sauces, Chugwater chili seasoning, etc. 

Last year's collapsible plastic crate (purchased at Bed Bath and Beyond) was a huge hit; we displayed all of last 

year's donations in it in lieu of a basket.  

 

If you would like to donate money toward our basket item, we will be happy to shop for you!  

 

Thank you to those who have already donated! So far we have: a Wyoming "Jigger" glass, a napkin holder (cute 

bird keeps napkins from blowing in the Wyoming wind!), a trivet, a CFD cookbook, and a western saddle 

themed linen kitchen towel. 

 

Please bring your items to our March meeting this Wednesday. If you have any questions, feel free to contact 

Carolyn Ritschard at 208-590-3876. 

 

Thank you for supporting military families in our community! 
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YEARBOOK CHANGES  

   YEARBOOK CHANGES 2019/2020 

We don’t have any changes this month.   

Tracy Wilson's correct email as tracywilsonc21@gmail.com  

Resignations: Barb Costa, Tandie Opsal, Linda Swing and Sharon Federer 

 

mailto:tracywilsonc21@gmail.com
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Add to your yearbook – 

 

Rebecca Caswell accidentally got removed from the yearbook and Melissa is our first new member of the year. 

 

Caswell, Rebecca (Tim) ’16            307-214-1014 

900 Phoenix Dr., 82001 

pelto77@gmail.com 

Birthday:  March 15 

 

Theriault, Melissa (Matt) ’19        307-630-8418 

5333 Jenny Lake, 82009 

melissa@allforyoullc.com 

Birthday:  June 4 

Natalie Bonetti (Col. Peter Bonetti) 

117 Fort Warren Av 

Cheyenne, WY 82001 

nkbonetti@gmail.com 

406-217-2128 

 

Cheryl Hubbard (Mike) 

6916 Bonneville Pl. 

Cheyenne, WY  82009 

mlhubbard6@yahoo.com 

307-638-0013 (home) 

307-286-0352 (cell) 

 

Please make the following changes to your yearbooks – 

 

Nancy Abel’s email address should read mnabel7478@msn.com 

Shelley Herr’s email address should read herr.shelley62@gmail.com 

Marietta Dinneen’s email address should read mabdinneen@msn.com 

Sherri Geringer’s email address use:  geringer@wyoming.com 

Ruth Storey email correction – ruthzstorey@gmail.com 

Sandra Surbrugg email address clarification – prentice_surbrugg@yahoo.com 

Van Mellblom’s birthday should be October 31 

January Board meeting January 2, 2020 

Bev Schrader’s phone number is:  634-7681. 

 

ESO BOOK CLUB 

BOOKS FOR THE YEAR 2019-20 

BOOKS FOR THE YEAR 2019-2020 

March 16-Open Season-C.J.Box 

April 20- The Hate U Give-Angie Thomas 

May 18-Truly Madly Guilty-Liane Moriarty 

mailto:pelto77@gmail.com
mailto:melissa@allforyoullc.com
mailto:nkbonetti@gmail.com
mailto:mlhubbard6@yahoo.com
mailto:mnabel7478@msn.com
mailto:herr.shelley62@gmail.com
mailto:mabdinneen@msn.com
mailto:geringer@wyoming.com
mailto:ruthzstorey@gmail.com
mailto:prentice_surbrugg@yahoo.com


Kaleidoscope  7 

 

CAN MAN  

Bring Peanut Butter and Jelly to the meeting!!!  

The Small or Medium size jars are the best to bring.   
 

ART COMMITTEE  

Fifteen members of the Art Committee has the pleasure of visiting the studio of Mike Beeman.  Mike was 

generous enough to do a demo for the group.  Members were able to watch him create a pastel from start to 

finish.  He drew a bird beginning with the eye and beak.  It was fascinating to watch how his eye interpreted the 

bird.  When it was finished he sealed it between glass and board before putting it in a frame.  Deb McCann 

promptly purchased it.  

 

The committee then walked to the home of Fay Zaharas for a delicious lunch.  The committee is so grateful to 

Fay for arranging the visit with her friend and neighbor and for inviting the group to her house for lunch.  It was 

a spectacular day. 

 

Thank You, 

Sue Ann Shaffer 

sas@bailyranch.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:sas@bailyranch.com
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EDUCATION  

The Education Committee will meet on March 25 from 1 p.m. - 4 p.m. to review the scholarship applications for the 

2020-2021 academic year.  If you are interested in being on the selection committee, please contact Brenda Laird 

at Brenda.laird@outlook.com.  

 

Brenda Laird - Diane Nyffler 

Co-Chairs 

Education Committee 

WOMENôS ISSUES 

Women’s Issues donated $500 to Celebrate Pink and decided to spend $150 to take a woman from the Comea Shelter for 

a “spa” day and lunch.   

The Committee and Board are asking members to bring scarves, jewelry and purses to the March meeting to support the 

Habitat for Humanity Jump for Jewels fundraiser.   

YOUTH AND FAMILY  

Youth and Family Services are making 40 pillowcases and 40 fleece tie blankets for Holly's Pillows with 

CASA.  We will meet March 5, 12, and 26 if needed.  The first meeting will be at the First Presbyterian Church 

March 5 at 9AM.  We will meet in the basement.  The next two if needed will be at the Acension Lutheran off 

Storey.  We will meet 9 to 12.  Thanks Shelley and Pat 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Brenda.laird@outlook.com
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Oher Items: 

 

CALL TO CONVENTION  

 

 

CLUBWOMAN  

Founded in 1920 and published continuously since 1925 

Spring Issue 2020 

____________________________________________________________  

Call to Convention  

Guest Speaker GFWC President Mary Ellen Brock  

 

A clubwoman for over 40 years, GFWC International President Mary Ellen Brock has served as 

GFWC President-Elect, GFWC New Jersey Legislation/Resolutions Committee member, GFWC New 

Jersey Past State Presidentôs Club President, and North Jersey Womenôs Club Treasurer. She has 

previously served as GFWC First Vice-President, GFWC Second Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, 

Womenôs Health Program Chairman, Leadership Committee member, Membership Committee 

member, and Constitution and Bylaws Committee member. She was the Charter President of GFWC 

Shelbyôs Stars. She served the GFWC Middle Atlantic Region as Parliamentarian, Finance Chairman, 

and Conference Chairman. 

A founding member of the North Jersey Womenôs Club, she has held every office and was President 

for eight terms. She served seven years on the GFWC New Jersey Junior State Board and 19 years on 

the GFWC New Jersey State Board as State President, Presidentôs Special Project Chairman, 

Parliamentarian to Clubs, Elections Chairman, Resolutions Chairman, Financial Secretary, Recording 

Secretary, Third Vice President, Second Vice President, First Vice President, and GFWC New Jersey 

Legislation/Resolutions Committee member.  
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A member of the National Association of Parliamentarians, she served eight years as a church youth 

leader and a Girl Scout leader for 16 years. Mary Ellenôs troop was honored by the Governor, when all 

14 Scouts received the Gold Award. 

Mary Ellen was appointed by three governors to the Governorôs Emergency Medical Services for 

Children Advisory Council, the Governorôs Interpersonal Youth Violence Prevention Committee, and 

the Governorôs Drug/Alcohol Prevention Council. The New Jersey Legislature recognized her as a 

ñNew Jersey Woman of Achievement.ò 

Mary Ellen is a marketing research analyst. She and her husband Barry have four children. 

____________________________________________________________  

GFWC Wyoming P resident Mary Lee Dixon  

Please plan on being in Cheyenne, Wyoming for the 2020 annual conference to 

celebrate our state clubôs accomplishments, have some fun and meet up with old 

friends. Weôll have workshops full of information to take back to your clubs. There 

will be awards recognizing hard work and milestone memberships. Our banquet 

Saturday night will culminate in the past yearôs achievements and the installation  

of officers for 2020 -2022.   

115th  Annual GFWC -Wyoming Meeting  

April 24 -25, 2020  

Cheyenne, Wyoming  

Reminder to all Club Presidents and Board Members: 

 Bring 3 copies of a one-page, single-sided summary of the past yearôs accomplishments. Bullet 

format is fine.   

Reminder to all attendees: 

 Bring a roll of dimes for the GFWC-Wôs President March of Dimes project.  

Entries for Exceptional Youth Art and Adult Photography:  

 Go to the GFWC-Wyoming website, under forms and letters updated forms for the youth art, 

adult photography and the creative arts waiver.  Please note submittal date but call either Phyllis 

Salzburg at 307-421-1516 for Photography or Ina Buckner, 307-272-3562, for Youth Art if you have 

any questions.   

ñGFWC W yoming :  Be Silly ï Be Honest ï Be Kindò 

  

 

Hotel Reservations  
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Lodging:  Little America Hotel, Cheyenne, Wyoming  

Room Reservations:  Please make your own reservation by calling 1-800 -235-6396 

Accommodations:  $109 for Deluxe, $139 for Preferred, and $189 for Executive King 

Mention GFWC-Wyoming when making room reservation to receive the convention rate. Convention 

rate will be available until March 24, 2020.  

 

Conference Registration  

Mail completed Registration form with check payable to GFWC-Wyoming by April 12 th, 2020 to:  

Katherine Van Dell, Registration Chairman  

1732 Oxford Dr.     

Cheyenne, Wyoming 82001  

E-Mail:  kvandell1732@gmail.com  

Telephone: (307) 634 -8449  

  

Little Americ a Hotel  

2800 Lincolnway  

Cheyenne, WY 82009  

800 -235 -6396  

Reservation deadline is  

March 24 , 2020  
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Conference Registration  

 

Last Name __________________First Name __________________________  

Address ________________________________________  

City___________________________     State __________ Zip____________  

Name of Club __________________________________________________  

Current or Highest Office Held (Club or State) ____________________________  

Email________________________________________________________   

Home Phone _________________ Mobile Phone________________________  

Registration Fee:                    $ 42.00____________  

Please specify any dietary restrictions:  

_______________________________________________  

Friday Dinner :   Roasted Chicken Breast     $35.00_______  

    or 

Portabello Mushroom     $35.00_______  

With h ouse salad and Panna Cotta 

 

Saturday Lunch :   Deli Lunch Buffet      $35.00 _______   

 

Saturday Banquet Dinner :   Sirloin Steak     $40.00_______  

         or 

             Mediterranean Pasta   $40.00_______  

With Boston Bibb and Frisee Salad and Golden Truffle Cake     

 

Total:          $___________  
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Preliminary Agenda ï 2020 Conference - Cheyenne 

 

Thursday, April 23, 2020  

6:00 p.m.   GFWC-W Board of Directors & Past Presidentsô No-Host Dinner  

  Poor Richards Steakhouse - By invitation/RSVP Required  

Friday , April  24, 2020  

8:00 a.m.  Board of Directors Meeting  

8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.               Registration   

   Contest Entries Check In 

12:00 p.m.  Lunch on your own 

1:00-3:30 p.m.  Contest Judging  

1:00ï5:00 p.m.   Business Meeting 

5:15 p.m.    Club Presidents/Presidents-Elect Meeting 
       
6:00 p.m.   Social Hour-Cash Bar  

7:00 p.m.   Dinner  

7:30 p.m.  Entertainment  

Saturday, April 25, 2020  

8:00-9:00 a.m.   Registration   

9:00ï11:45 a.m.                    Business Meeting 

12:00-1:30 p.m.  Lunch 

2:00 -5:00 p.m.  Business Meeting 

6:00 p.m.                                 Social Hour-Cash Bar  

6:45 p.m.                                 Processional  
       
7:00 p.m.                                 Dinner and Installation  
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Slate of Officers for 2020 -2022  
 

 
      Nancy Kaufman ï For President  

 
In 1999 I joined Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne and have been active 
since.  I have held multiple board positions over the years including 
serving as President once and Christmas House Chair twice. I now also 
belong to the GFWC Meadowlarks.  I coordinated the GFWC Wyoming 
State convention in 2014.  I have served as GFWC Wyoming District 
President (now District Liaison) and Vice president and continue my 
participation at the state level as President-Elect.  In 2015 I represented 
GFWC Wyoming as their LEADS candidate.   

 

Trish Peoples ï For President -Elect  

Iôm currently the Vice President of GFWC Wyoming and the 
President of GFWC X-JWC in Cheyenne.  Previously, I was the 
President of GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne and helped 
our club win GFWC Internationalôs 2018 Community 
Improvement Program Award.  Iôve also served as GFWC 
Wyomingôs International Outreach Chairman, bringing 
Wyobelle the Heifer to life.  I helped start a new club in 
Wyoming, the GFWC Meadowlarks, by co-writing the bylaws.  

 
Marcia Volner ï For Vice President  

 
I joined the Womanôs Club of Rock Springs in December of 2013 after 
retiring.  The club helped me to continue helping others through 
volunteering.  I was the 2017 LEADS attendee for Wyoming.  Offices 
held in the Womanôs Club of Rock Springs include correspondence 
secretary, conservation chairman, juniorsô special program chairman 
and currently president.  Iôm also on the publicity committee and sends 
out articles to local newspapers and The Clubwoman.  Iôm responsible 
for setting up the club web page and reviving the club Facebook page. 
State responsibilities have been Chairman of the Writing Contest and 
Chairman of Juniorsô Special Program.  Iôm currently State Treasurer 

and the administrator of the State Facebook Page. 
 

Karen Kent ï For Secretary  
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I was a member of GFWC Womenôs Civic League of 
Cheyenne for 12 years.  During that time, I served Ways & Means 
(Christmas House) Chairman twice, Membership Chairman, 
Community Grant Committee Co-Chairman, 1st Vice 
President twice and President twice.  I was the 2018 LEADS attendee 
for Wyoming.  Iôve served as GFWC Wyoming Community 
Improvement Program Chairman, Public Issues Chairman and 
Fundraising Co-Chairman.  I have attended the Western States 
Region Conference for 6 years and the last 3 GFWC 
International Conventions.  I am a charter member of the newly-
formed GFWC Meadowlarks and was elected to serve as 
Secretary. 
 
 

 
Lucy Russell ï For Secretary  
 
I have been a member of GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne since 
2001.  I have been the Recycling Committee, Special Needs Committee, 
Recording Secretary, 1st Vice President and President.  I am currently the 
ESO Chairman and in charge of the ñCan Man Project,ò which is to gather 
peanut butter and jelly for Needs, Inc.  I have overseen the Childrenôs Party 
for Christmas House for many years.   
 
 
 
 

 
Katherine Van Dell ï For Treasurer  

 
I was sponsored into GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne in 
2010.  Iôve held the positions of President, 1st Vice President, 2nd Vice 
President, Public Issues Chairman, Home Life Chairman and Co-Chair of 
the Womenôs Issues Committee.  I served as Co-Chair of Christmas 
House in 2014.  I am also a member of GFWC X-JWC and am serving as its 
2nd Vice President.  At the GFWC Wyoming level, I am the Membership 
Chairman.  Additionally, Iôve served as the Registration Co- Chair of the 
Western States Region Conference and have served in that capacity for 
the past two GFWC Wyoming State Conventions.   
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MARCH  CALENDAR  
 

SUNDAY MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  SATURDAY 

1 2 3 4 

Board Meeting 

5 

Pillows and 

Blankets 

6 7 

8 9 10 

 

11 

General 

Membership  

The Office 

11:30 

12 

Pillows and 

Blankets 

Ascension 

Church 9 am 

13 14 

 

15 16 17 18 19 

Pillows and 

Blankets 

First Pres 

Church 9  

20 21 

22 23 

Afternoon 

Bunko 

24 25 

 

26 

Pillows and 

Blankets 

Ascension 

Church 9 am 

27 

 

28 

 

29 30 

 

31     

 

 

 

 

GFWC Womenôs Civic 

League of Cheyenne 

Linda Stowers, President 

Pam Hendricks, First Vice-President 

Marcy Helser, Second Vice-President 

Denise Lathrop, Recording Secretary 

Marsha Tempte, Corresponding Secretary 

Teresa Kunkel, Treasurer 
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